Cupar’s Fruit and blossom group (FAB)

Meeting Date: 14/01/2015 19:30
Location: Cupar Fire Station Meeting Room, Cupar
Present:  Norma Alari , Laura Rigon, Sarah Davidson, Bryan Rollo, Nicky Allison , Joy Rice, Debbie Payjack, Erica Benson
In attendance: Crispin Hayes, Judy Dowling

1. The group welcomed Crispin Hayes to give a presentation about the National Orchard Inventory for Scotland, and Judy Dowling to talk about her work with Trees.


2. National Orchard Inventory for Scotland

Crispin gave a presentation with regards to the work which is taking place and the potential role that FAB and it's members could play.

The national inventory is the first to be undertaken since the Apple and Pear Congress in 1885 an orchard for the definition of the study is 5 plus trees

A desk study has already been completed to identify sites across Scotland and the next phase is field verification.  It's hoped that the end result will be a geographic dataset which will be available for use.

FAB could be involved as a local organisation which provides a local facilitator who manages the field work.  Individual members could also be involved as surveyors.  The survey is due to take place over a couple of months from August 2015 onwards.

There will be a small amount of funding available for the local facilitator likely to be approx £1250 and a for travelling expenses for surveyors (£250 in total).  The funding would be provided by a community interest company which is providing the national infrastructure for the project.

Several people present expressed an interest in surveying work but the group were unsure if they would want to take on the role of local facilitator.

Anyone interested in surveying can sign up online at  www.scotlandthefruit.org

Action:  Sarah to raise at the main Sustainable Cupar Meeting



3. Judy's talk

Due to the length of the first presentation Judy kindly agreed to come back to a subsequent meeting.  She also kindly agreed to show us the double blossomed pear trees at Orchard Walk.



4. Upcoming Events

25 Jan 2015 - Orchard Walk

The council have undertaken some work in the orchard and are happy to work in partnership with FAB.  They will be providing 3 seats we just need to choose the right positions. 

Work at the weekend will be pruning, building hibernaculums and putting wood chip round some of the more established trees.

15 Feb 2015 – Pruning  - Westfield Scouts are interested in learning about pruning.  Bryan will check with Weston if they need their trees pruned.  Time  10:30 – 12:30 TBC



5. Previous Events

Wassailing, this went well.  The group has two offers of a fiddle player for next year.  It would be good to meet up earlier next year to get some more time to set up.  Having the event take place on the full moon proved advantageous as it provided some additional lighting.

Next meeting date: 11/02/2015 19:30 Cupar Fire Station Meeting Room

